
From: Szubrowski, Leigh <Jennifer.L.Szubrowski@hud.gov>
To:  

Date: 7/18/2013 8:53:03 AM
Subject: Please join an Important HUD FY14 Budget Update Call on Thursday, July 18 at 3:00 p.

m. EDT-- RSVP Required

 

 
Dear friends and colleagues: 

On behalf of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, I would like to invite you to join 
Deputy Secretary Maurice Jones, Deputy Chief of Staff Jonathan Harwitz and other members of the HUD 
senior team for a stakeholder update call on the FY14 HUD budget tomorrow, Thursday, July 18, 2013.  This 
will be an opportunity for you to hear about legislative developments and share your feedback. 

DATE: Thursday, July 18, 2013 


TIME: 3:00 p.m. EDT (PLEASE ADJUST FOR YOUR LOCAL TIME)
 
CALL-IN NUMBER: 1-(800) 707-9573              
Participant Access Code: 298544
 
We look forward to your participation.  Please feel free to share this with your networks but make sure to RSVP 
by 1:00 p.m EDT tomorrow at http://www.hud.gov/emarc/index.cfm?fuseaction=emar.
registerEvent&eventId=1819&update=N
 
 
Sincerely,
Leigh
 
Note: This call is off the record and not intended for press purposes.
 
Leigh Szubrowski
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Intergovernmental Relations
Office of Congressional and Intergovernmental Relations
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development
451 7th Street, SW
Washington, D.C. 20410
(202) 402-4273 direct
(202) 262-4089 mobile
(202) 708-6317 fax
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